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A New Year, A New Format, An Old Mission

This month is the 13th Anniversary of Mission Night and the first publication of its Prayer Bulletin. 

Our first Mission Prayer Newsletter appeared on October 16, 1997 in the form printed below:


It covered items for daily prayer until Dec. 17th.

Then in April 2000, the format of the Prayer Bulletin was made more specified to help prayer-partners to have a more balanced prayer-life with regard to missions. Prayer items were then slotted into specified dates to cover various designated areas and mission fields locally and the world as follows:

Wednesday – Missions in Malaysia (MM)

Thursday – Events Elsewhere (EE)

Friday – Praise and Prayer (PP)

Saturday – Lord’s Labourers (LL)

Sunday – Free: miscellaneous prayer items.

Monday – Grow with GLO (GG)

Tuesday – Work Worldwide – (WW)

With the above format, the editor had a heavy burden to discharge, viz.

1. To read through all the prayer items sent to him sometimes in very lengthy prayer letters which he had to read through carefully and labouriously to be able to extract the relevant prayer items.

2. To sort these prayer items and place them into the relevant dated slots according to their contents as set out above.

The possible problems that might arise from such an arrangement were as follows:

a.  He might have too many prayer items in one area, and a lack of them in other areas. 

b.  Likewise he would face the difficulty of sorting them out into their specified prayer slots for the days  allotted corresponding with the areas the items were related to.

c.  When certain days were allotted to special groups like GLO on Monday, and if GLO School was on holiday and the administrators did not send in relevant prayer items, he would have difficulty to fill in the GLO slots.

d.  Though it would take time to prepare the bulletin, yet the Editor could not start early because some contributors would send their prayer items late when most of the bulletin would have been drafted. To redistribute the items in their proper slots would mean doing some part of the bulletin all over again – replacing out-dated prayer items with more recent ones.

e. When this was done, the formatting of the page might run awry, and sometimes because of an overflowing sentence, it would take quite some time to fit it into the format of the page again.

f.  At times when the publishing date was due, and contributors were sending in their prayer items late, and the editor had to attend to some emergency and urgent matters, it would mean burning the mid-night oil in order to complete the task.

3. This task of compiling the prayer bulletin and the profiles for The EHOS is a voluntary commitment of the editor to devote himself to this work as unto the Lord. And he does it alone without any assistant. On top of it, he is a “professional” who has duties to discharge during his working hours too. Hence, the editor may even have to stay up until 3 to 4.00a.m. to complete his work during the last few days prior to the publication of The ECHOS.
4. The former editor was our bro. KC Ung who stepped down a couple of years ago after having been responsible for the bulleting for a decade. He passed the baton to bro. Kenneth Oh, a professional architect, who is now in charge of the new building of Burmah Road Gospel Hall. Lately he has been working into the very early hours of the morning to rush The ECHOS to the press. His health has thus been affected.

In view of the above heavy burden the Editor has to carry, in their last meeting, after much prayer, thought and discussion, the Mission Committee (with the approval of the BRGH Oversight) had decided on the following:

1. From this issue of The ECHOS onwards, the Prayer Bulletin would no more be in the format of daily prayer items for specially designated groups or people.  It will just be a compilation of prayer items extracted from prayer letters sent to us by missionaries and mission agencies. Prayer partners are required to decide for themselves how they are going to bring these items to the Lord in prayer. Unless necessary, profiles will also be left out as much of what is found there will also be in the prayer items.

Here is a suggestion how prayer-partners can use this new format of the Prayer Bulletin:

Choose a day in a week to pray for a certain mission group or personnel. There is no need to pray for all the prayer items in one day. You can divide it into four parts and come back to each every week. When and where profiles are included, pray for them as the Lord lays the burden on your heart to do so.

2. To help the editor, all the other members of the Committee will be involved in the publication of The ECHOS instead of only the editor being responsible. There are three major mission agencies that publish regular prayer letters from which we extract prayer items. Three of our committee members will now be responsible to extract and compile the prayer items to assist the editor.

Those involved please send your newsletters to the following:

CMCT to bro. David Lim – email address: "David Lim" <davidgtlim@gmail.com>

GOWW to sis. Jesamine Chan – email address: "jes chan" <chan.jes@gmail.com>

GIM to sis. Grace Tsang – email address: “Grace Tsang” <gtsang2122@yahoo.com>

All others please send to the Editor, bro. Kenneth Oh – 

email address: "kennethOhWM" <kenowm@gmail.com>

Bro. Alex Tong will continue to be responsible for sending of gifts to the missionaries or mission agencies and compile their acknowledgements to be published in the next issue of The ECHOS. Please send all acknowledgements of gifts to: "Alex Tong" <t.yixing@gmail.com>

The Adviser, KC Ung will continue to pen the editorials for each issue. 

His email address is: "KC Ung" <ung_kim@streamyx.com>

We hope all our prayer-partners will cooperate with us to help us continue to update you with mission prayer items and mission news for your bringing them before the Lord in prayer.

We apologise to any prayer-partner who may feel disappointed with our decision but we ask for your understanding if we are to continue with Mission Night and The ECHOS. Please continue to uphold us in your prayer. While we may present The ECHOS in a new format on this new year of our 13th Anniversary we would like to assure our prayer-partners our vision and mission remains the same.

3. The Mission Night will continue as usual every fourth Sunday of each even month.

We conclude this editorial with the sad news of the home-call of bro. Ng Yu Hock who served the Lord in Kazakhstan. He was called home to be with the Lord as the result of a car accident. [See the details in his profile.] The Oversight and saints at Burmah Road Gospel Hall, the members of the Mission Committee and all our prayer partners would like to extend our deepest condolence and heart-felt sympathies to sis. (SS) and their son for the absence of their beloved. We trust that the Presence of the Eternal God will ever be their Consolation always.

Now our Lord Jesus Christ Himself, and God, even our Father, which hath loved us,

and hath given us everlasting consolation and good hope through grace,

Comfort your hearts, and stablish you in every good word and work. 

II Thes. 2:16, 17

We conclude this editorial with a prayer item that appeared in The ECHOS ten years ago as follows:


●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●   ●    ●    ●    ●   ●    ●    ●   ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●    ●
BRGH Mission Committee Prayer and Newsletter


I thank my God upon every remembrance of you, always in every prayer of mine making request with joy, 


for your fellowship in the Gospel from the first day until now.    Phil i.3-5





Oct. 16�
BRGH Mission Committee 


Pray for this newly-formed committee that it be committed in creating mission interest and awareness in BRGH.�
�
	  Oct 17.
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Malaysian Missions on the March


….


Also on 20th March, the other letter sent out was a joint letter from Kajang Life Chapel and Jasin Gospel  Hall commending bro. Ng Yu Hock and his wife, sis.(SS), who were separately and collectively called of the Lord, to serve Him in Central Asia. Work among the (Kz people) in Central Asia was started by Kajang Life Chapel in 


1995. Ng Yu Hock has a Diploma in Mechanical Engineering and is a graduate of Malaysia Emmaus Bible School. He


 is also a full-time worker serving at Jasin Gospel Hall and Tangkak Gospel Hall. He and his wife have been on short-term mission trips to Cambodia, Xinjiang, China and Kz.





Yu Hock’s wife, (SS) has a Bachelor of Economics degree and has completed all the one-year course subjects 


at Malaysia Emmaus Bible School. She has also served full-time as Office and Project Co-ordinator of Dream acres 


(M) Bhd (for NW China and Kazakhstan).





We praise the Lord for calling out faithful men and women to leave the comforts of life and their surroundings, sacrificing future promising career prospects to serve Him in areas unknown to some of us even. One thing that is noteworthy is that in some cases they are commended by assemblies which are small in size, limited in material resources and short of man-power. Yet both assemblies and commended workers are prepared to obey the Lord’s 


Call to send or go out to areas as directed by the Lord, when they feel that they (the new areas) are the ones that 


need these workers more. In obedience to the Lord, and in love for others, they forfeit their “claims” in order that 


others may benefit from such selfless sacrifice. The Lord surely is no man’s debtor and will bless them for this commitment unto Him – for the assemblies in sending them out with their blessing, and for the workers in going out 


in faith to serve Him, trusting Him fully for all their supplies and protection.





Mission Committee











